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DATE:  September 13, 2018 
 
MEMO TO: TRANSIT OPERATORS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TRANSCOM) 
 
FROM:  PETER DE HAAN, PROGRAMMING DIRECTOR 
 
SUBJECT: STATUS OF FEDERAL CMAQ PROJECTS / PROGRAMMING OF CMAQ SHELF LIST 

AND/OR COST INCREASES 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
• Review updated project schedule. 
• Consider increasing the FY 2018/19 CMAQ program to minimize a rescission of funds. 

 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Under federal law, CMAQ funds apportioned to California lapse if they are not used within three 
years. AB 1012, which became law in October, 1999, applies the three-year lapsing rule to 
CMAQ funds in each county.  It is important for VCTC to have an accurate schedule of CMAQ 
projects to ensure that our county does not lose funds.  VCTC also uses this project schedule to 
ensure that the Federal Transportation Improvement Program (FTIP) includes all of the projects 
which are ready-to-go. VCTC provides this information to Caltrans which uses it to manage the 
state’s Obligational Authority (OA). 
 
An additional issue for FY 2018/19 is that the federal FAST Act provides for a rescission based on 
the unobligated apportionment balance at the end of FY 2018/19.  As a result, VCTC should 
consider how to reduce the Ventura County unobligated balance to minimize the impact of the 
rescission on the county. 
 
VCTC sent the attached notice to agencies on August 28th, requesting information on the status 
of their CMAQ projects, along with information on possible strategies to increase the amount to 
be obligated in FY 2018/19 if necessary to minimize the rescission. There are currently no transit 
projects scheduled to be obligated in FY 2018/19, as all previously-approved transit projects 
have either been obligated or the funds have been transferred to FTA.  The only transit projects 
on the Shelf List are for Gold Coast Transit. Based on the response to the notice, VCTC will 
provide TRANSCOM with information on the anticipated obligation of CMAQ and possible 
strategies to program additional funds to be obligated in FY 2018/19. This information will also 
go to the September 20th TTAC meeting. 
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